HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

September 16, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Mary Bell, Maggie Brockman
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:15pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/August minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Turner, both the agenda and August minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the August 19th EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
5. Good News Report
a. Ms. Hart shared that she was notified last week that we have been allocated another teacher!  This teacher will be placed in 3rd Grade, and the fourth class will be made from the existing three.  This will take our class numbers from 32 in each class to 24.  She anticipates that the new class will begin meeting sometime near the end of this week.
b. Scantron is almost done!  There are a few students who need to make up, but Ms. Hart is hopeful this can be completed this week.
6. Student Achievement
a. ITBS Testing is scheduled for September 17 – 19.  Cogat Testing is scheduled for September 23 – 24.  Both of these tests will be taken by 4th Grade.
b. In relation to Scantron, 1st Grade is still not benchmarked.  Ms. Hart discussed how she will review the 1st Grade Scantron reports and try to rank the grade in quartiles.
7. Planning
a. Title I Learning Compact.  Ms. Hart reviewed the updated Title I Learning Compact.  This was sent home with students after Labor Day, and there are around 20 students who haven’t returned it yet.
b. First Reading of SBDM Policy 6.06 – Emergency Plan Policy:  After review by the Council, the following change needs to be made:

i. The last sentence of the policy should read:  “Helmwood Heights Elementary will continue to use current safe school measures and will change as needed…”

c. State Test Results.  The results from our most recent state testing will be made public on September 28th.  These will be released to staff by September 25th.  Ms. Hart has the NAPD scores, but not the overall school report card.  In mid-to-late October, the district will receive the report card including Program Review.

d. Handout.  Ms. Hart reviewed a handout with the Council, covering an Improvement Plan and Timeline for this school year.
8. Budget.  

a. Section 6 2013-2014.  The Council reviewed our current Section 6 budget for the school year.  Ms. Hart told the Council that we should receive our final Section 6 allocation at the next EIS Board meeting.  The Council also reviewed the following two new allocations for approval:
i. Allocate $250 from Contingency for instructional purposes to Celeste Lawson.

ii. Allocate $137.50 from Contingency for an interpreter for a deaf parent (Council was informed that this cost may occur again).

Both allocations were approved on a motion/second by Bell/Turner.

b. Title I.  Ms. Hart has hired six part-time IAs, and all are currently working.  With the addition of the new teacher, she will need to hire a full-time IA and a part-time IA.
9. Program Review.  Ms. Hart shared that the results of Program Review should be sent in October.  These will be included in the school report card.
10. Committee Reports.  Committees will begin to meet next week.  The committees are:
a. PBIS (meeting monthly)

b. Title I (meeting monthly)
c. Program Review (possibly monthly)

d. Health & Wellness/Tech/Grant Writing

i. H&W will meet four times per year.  
11. Review – Second Reading.  The Council held a Second Reading for SBDM Policies 5.02 – 5.03.
a. SBDM Policy 5.02:  After reviewing the changes, the following change was suggested:
i. In the first section, third bullet, change to “Parent members of the Council are encouraged to serve…”
b. SBDM Policy 5.03:  No additional changes were recommended.
c. After the changed are made, the Council approved these policies on a motion/second from Turner/Hepner.  Updated copies will be distributed to the Council at the next meeting.
12. New Business
a. Hiring Consultation.  Ms. Hart consulted with the Council on hiring the newly allocated teacher.  She shared that her committee consisted of the other 3rd Grade teachers.  The committee and Ms. Hart have decided on Ms. Celeste Lawson, who is a certified teacher and currently an IA with 1st Grade.  Ms. Hart anticipates that Ms. Lawson will start in the next few days.
b. SBDM Policy Review.  Ms. Hart informed the Council that Ms. Bush at CO has reviewed all of HH SBDM Policies.  After the review, there are a few policies that may need changes, and a few policies that need to be created.  Ms. Hart will procure more information and discuss at the next Council meeting.
13. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Bell/Hepner, the meeting was adjourned at 4:16p.m.  Our next meeting is scheduled for October 15 at 3:20p.m.
